
South Cave Parish Council 
Open Space Committee 

 
A meeting was held of the Open Space Committee on Monday 11th June 2018  at the Town Hall at 7:00p.m 
 
Present: Cllrs L Turner (Chair),   M. Turner, E. Barnett,  Bateman, Warren, Munby  &  Edmond  

  Mrs L Fielding – Clerk 
   

 
OSC 460 – To Elect Chair for the year 2018/19 
Cllr Barnett proposed Cllr L. Turner be elected as Chair to the Committee for year 2018/19.  Seconded Cllr 
Warren, All in favour 
 
OSC 461 - Apologies 
There were no apologies for absence  
 
OSC 462 – Declarations of Interest 
(i)There were no declarations of interest  
 
OSC 463 – Cemetery 

(i)The Committee discussed the registration of Cemetery Land and requested Clerk contact the 
Diocese of York to clarify the location of the cemetery land as there may be confusion with 
information provided for the Churchyard at All Saints Church.   Cllr Munby proposed the a 
representative from the Committee arrange a meeting with Land Registry to provide the 
documentation to register the land to the South Cave Parish Council.  Seconded Cllr Barnett, All in 
favour 
(ii)The Committee reviewed the cemetery rules.  Cllr L. Turner proposed the Parish Council make a 
amendment to item 7 (e) to include: A wooden marker must be placed to the plot detailing the plot 
number and name of the deceased on internment and must remain until a permanent 
Headstone/Plaque is installed.  Seconded Cllr Bateman, All in favour.  
(iii)The Committee received email relating to relocation of Tap.  Cllr Barnett proposed the Parish 
Council do not make arrangements for a additional tap installation or relocation of the existing, but 
improvements be made to install a small hard standing in front of the tap.  Seconded Cllr Edmond, 
All in favour 
(iv)The Committee considered Mole & Rabbit Control measures.  Cllr L. Turner proposed the Parish 
Council make arrangements for the Vermin Control.  Seconded Cllr Barnett, Vote 6 in favour, 1 
against   
(v)The Committee considered the removal a two yew trees in cemetery and requested Clerk obtain 
prices for their removal.  
 
OSC 454 – Playpark  

(i)The Committee did not discuss tree applications submitted for Playpark area, due to no further 
information being received 
 
OSC 455– King Georges Field 

(i)The Committee Considered WREN grant application for September deadline for additional 
equipment within King Georges Playing Field.  Clerk also presented information for the submission 
of a £10k grant application to Awards for All.    The Committee considered the installation of play 
equipment to the area.  Cllr Barnett proposed the Parish Council proceed with the Awards for All 
application for the installation of one Picnic Table and One Pirate ship with ramp and associated 
grass safety matting, to be installed within King George V Playing Field on the same side as the 



existing Urban Gym, exact position to be confirmed dependant on the installer’s requirements.  
Seconded Cllr Warren,  Vote 6 in favour, 1 abstention  
 
OSC 456 – Allotments  

(i)The Committee discussed information to be submitted to solicitor in relation to Market 
Weighton Poor Land registration and requested Clerk proceed with the submission  
(ii)The Committee noted outstanding allotment rentals  
 
OSC 457 – Other Matters  

(i)The Committee received information relating to discussions held with ERYC in relation to Open 
Space as West End Farm Mews Development.  Cllr L.Turner proposed the Parish Council advise the 
ERYC, the Parish Council agree in principle and may be interested in taking the lease dependant on 
plans for the site to be handed over, the amount of funding required for the lease and appropriate 
meetings with the Full Parish Council providing detailed plans of the site and handover plans.  
Seconded Cllr Bateman, All in favour 
(ii)The Committee noted  Meeting arranged for 27th June 2018 relating to discussions with Risby 
Homes in relation to s106 agreement and Open Spaces agreements 
(iii)The Committee noted and considered Public Spaces Protection Orders Consultation 2019.  
There were no submission proposed.  The Committee requested dogs on leads and fouling be 
placed within the next Parish Newsletter providing residents with the contact details for the ERYC 
Dog Warden.   
(iv) The Committee considered Friends of South Cave – Bonfire night collaboration. Cllr Barnett 
proposed the Parish Council do not engage with the event, but request Clerk to advise the 
Committee a s137 Application for grant funding may be considered by the Parish Council.  
Seconded Cllr Bateman, All in favour 
(v)The Committee considered position of a new bin as advised by ERYC at Steep Hill next to the 
seat at Steep Hill.  Cllr Warren proposed the Parish Council proceed with the installation of the bin 
providing ERYC are happy with the location for maintenance and emptying.  Seconded Cllr 
Bateman, All in favour.  
 
Recommendations to Council 
To receive and where necessary adopt the resolutions from within the minutes of the above meeting, 
proposed Cllr L. Turner, seconded Cllr Barnett, All in favour. 

 
 
Chairman............................................... 
 
 
Date.......................................................  


